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        14 October 2011 
 
 
 
Subject:    Hana Ayutthaya Hi-Tech Flood update 10.00am Friday, 14th October 
       2011 
To:            Chairman of the Board 
       The Stock Exchange of Thailand 
 
 

It is with regret that I have to report that finally after enormous attempts to 
hold back the rising water levels, the dam walls have been breached and the industrial 
estate is taking in water.  
 

Currently the water level is approaching Hana’s factory and we expect it 
will cover the first floor within today.  
 

We have put in measures to resist water entering into key production areas 
on the first floor.  The success of these measures will depend on their effectiveness, 
the maximum height that the water reaches and how long the water levels remain on 
the site.  
 

Hana carries both property and business interruption insurance. Further 
updates will be announced as events occur. 
 
 
 
 
 

 Sincerely your, 
 
                  
 
 
                        (Mr. Richard David Han) 
                           Director 
 


